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UNIVERSITY OF NAIROBI ANTI-DRUGS AND SUBSTANCE ABUSE CLUB 

(UNADSAC), 

C/O School of Biological Sciences (SBS), CBPS, UoN,  

P.O Box 30197-00100 GPO. 

 
 05/12/2019 

 
The Principal, 
CBPS. 
 
Thro’ 
The Patron,  
UNADSAC.  

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
RE: REPORT ON THE ‘BETTER TO LIGHT A CANDLE, THAN CURSE THE DARKNESS’, 
UNADSAC VISIT TO HURUMA CHILREN’S HOME, ON 30TH NOVEMBER 2019.  
 
The University of Nairobi Anti-Drugs and Substance Abuse Club (UNADSAC) conducted a 
visit to the Huruma Children Centre on 30th of November 2019. The group was welcomed by 
The Sister in Charge, Sister Eucharistica, who introduced the theme of submission to 
helping the poor. She also gave a brief history of the Mother Teresa missionaries who run 
the Center. The missionaries work like Mother Teresa did, in helping the disadvantaged. The 
visiting group was then led on a tour through the different sections of the Center. There was 
the section of the Mother and Child where distressed mothers can stay with their newborn 
babies. Then there was the section for the aged women (They have another Center which 
takes care of the aged men). The third section was for disabled children. The visiting group 
then embarked on helping in washing of clothes and cleaning up the laundry area. 
Thereafter, they assisted in feeding the children. (NB: There were no pictures taken of the 
visitors carrying out the various activities as visitors are not allowed to take pictures within 
the Center). Some snacks for the children and a cash donation were then given to the Sister 
in Charge. The visitors were each given a small portrait of Mother Teresa. We are grateful to 
God for the successful say. We also thank CBPS for supporting the club and may God also 
bless all who made personal donations towards the event. 
 
For more details, see attachment. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Yours Faithfully, 
 
 
Victoria Wairimu (Tel: 0706913996) 
President, UNADSAC. 
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